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Work to upgrade the Principal’s Residence in Clarke House (E Block) will start on Monday 2 
September 2024 and is anticipated to be completed by 15 October 2024, weather permitting.  

Remediation works 
The upgrade will involve working with known bonded asbestos-containing materials in the laundry, 
bathroom, living and hall areas of Clarke House, as listed in the school’s asbestos register.  As a 
precaution, safety measures including temporary fencing and air monitoring will be in place until 
the work is complete. 

All remediation work will take place between 9 - 27 September 2024 and will be done in 
accordance with work, health and safety laws as well as the NSW Department of Education 
Asbestos Management Plan. The remediation will be undertaken by licensed and accredited 
asbestos contractors and monitored by occupational hygienists in strict accordance with all 
applicable legislation, regulations, policies, and guidelines. 

An independent hygienist will inspect the Principal’s Residence to confirm it has been fully 
remediated. The school will receive a clearance certificate before the Principal’s Residence is 
reopened. 

Working hours 
Working hours will be 7am to 5pm Monday to Friday, and 8am to 3pm Saturday. Noisy works or 
activities will start from 9am on Saturdays, with other non-noise generating site activities to start 
from 8am. No work will take place on Sundays or public holidays unless otherwise notified. 

All work involving asbestos containing materials will take place when students and staff are not in 
the building.  

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and local community is our highest priority. We will 
keep the community updated. For more information about asbestos, visit the NSW Health website: 
health.nsw.gov.au/environment/factsheets.   

Contact Us 
If you have any questions about this work, please contact the NSW Department of Education using 
the details below.  
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